EATONTOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION



Administrative Offices 5 Grant Avenue Eatontown, NJ 07724 Tel. (732) 935-3323 Fax (732) 578-0017

SCOTT T. MCCUE
SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Re: Annual Integrated Pest Management Notice for School Year 2020-2021

Dear Parent, Guardian, or Staff Member:

This notice is being distributed to comply with the New Jersey School Integrated Pest Management Act. The Eatontown Board of Education has adopted an Integrated Pest Management (IPM) Policy and has implemented an IPM Plan to comply with this law. IPM is a holistic, preventive approach to managing pests that is explained further in the school's IPM Policy.

All schools in New Jersey are required to have an Integrated Pest Management Coordinator (IPM Coordinator) to oversee all activities related to IPM and pesticide use at the school.

The IPM Coordinator for the Eatontown Board of Education is Mr. Kenneth Dioguardi. His business phone number is (732) 216-1214. The business address is Administrative Offices, 5 Grant Avenue, Eatontown, New Jersey.

The IPM Coordinator maintains the pesticide product label, and the Material Safety Data Sheet (MSDS) (when one is available), of each pesticide product that may be used on school property. The label and the MSDS are available for review by any parent, guardian, staff member, or student attending the school. Also, the IPM Coordinator is available to parents, guardians, and staff members for information and to discuss comments about IPM activities and pesticide use at the school.

As part of a school pest management plan, the Eatontown Public Schools may use pesticides to control pests. The United Stated Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) register pesticides to determine that the use of a pesticide in accordance with instructions printed on the label does not pose an unreasonable risk to human health and the environment. Nevertheless, the EPA and the DEP cannot guarantee that registered pesticides do not pose any risk to human health, thus unnecessary exposure to pesticides should be avoided. The EPA has issued the statement that where possible, persons who are potentially sensitive, such as pregnant women, infants, and children, should avoid unnecessary pesticide exposure.

A copy of the school district IPM policy can be found on our website www.eatontown.org under Policy 7422 (Property). If you cannot access our website, a hard copy will be sent home upon your request. As stated by regulation, you will be notified of the date, time and place of any meeting to adopt or modify the school integrated pest management policy. Thank you.

Sincerely,

Scott T. McCue

Superintendent of Schools

Pre-Notification of the Use of Pesticides

(This notice should be received at least 72 hours prior to pesticide use)



Date: 3/16/2021

To: Parents and guardians of students, and staff of Margaret L. Vetter Elementary School

From: IPM Coordinator Ken Dioguardi Phone Number: 732-935-3349

Subject: Notification of the Use of Non Low Impact Pesticides

This notice is to advise you that the following pesticide(s) will be used at Vetter Elementary School:

Pesticide Common Name	Pesticide Trade Name	EPA Registration Number
Phantom Insecticide	Phantom	241-392
	Termiticide/Insecticide	
Termidor Insecticide	Termidor SC	7969-210
	Termiticide/Insecticide	
Tempo 1% Dust	Tempo 1% Dust Insecticide	432-1373

Location of the pesticide application: Windows Interior and Exterior, Inside of exterior walls at ground floors, Exterior Walls at ground level.

Reason for the pesticide application: Carpenter Ants

If an indoor application, the date and time it is planned:

DATE: 3/19/2021 TIME: After 3:30 PM

If an outdoor application, 3 dates must be listed, in chronological order, on which the outdoor application may take place if the preceding date is canceled.

DATE: 3/19/2021 DATE: 3/20/2021 DATE: 3/21/2021

Description of the possible adverse effects of the pesticide as per the Material Safety Data Sheets for the pesticides to be used, if available:

Eye Irritation, Skin Irritation, CNS Stimulation, Tremors, and or Convulsions

Pesticide product label instructions and precautions related to Public Safety.

<u>Use in well ventilated areas or outdoors.</u> – <u>Stay away from area when products</u> are being applied by Western Pest Services Licensed Technician.

Note: By law, we must advise you that: The Office of Pesticide Programs of the United States Environmental Protection Agency has stated: "Where possible, persons who potentially are sensitive, such as pregnant women, infants, and children, should avoid any unnecessary pesticide exposure."